










Then I heard a voice calling out "I have come back 
to lock up!". It was the priest. I turned and walked 
back down the stairs and back into 1992. I stood 
back and watched the priest lock the doors, and he 
said: "God Bless you, my son, I will leave you now, 
with your memories of The Cinema, Chislehurst". 

Footnote: 

Readers unfamiliar with this former cinema may like 
to know that it was built in 1930 at the time when 
much new housing was being developed in the area. 
It has been St Patrick's Roman Catholic Church 
since 1961. It still retains its tip-up cinema seats; 
the ticket kiosk window now serves as a Holy Water 
stoup, the projection room is now the organ loft, and 
the screen has been replaced by the altar. Large 
windows in the side walls and the organ loft make 
the interior bright and cheerful. It is a conversion of 
which Chislehurst is rightly proud. 

Mr Evans now lives in Seal near Sevenoaks 

CLASSIC SECR STATIONS: SUNDRIDGE 
PARK 
by Paul O'Callaghan 

The Bromley North branch line was one of the first 
rail ways to catch my curiosity, before I even became 
interested in trains in 1987. When I used to visit my 
grandparents in the late 1970s into the '80s (my 
grandfather used to drive trains out of Bricklayer's 
Arms in the late 1930s to '40s) , I would meet my 
Nan at my uncle's house sometimes, as she would 
be cleaning there. We would then walk back to her 
house, looping back via King's Meadow so I could 
play on the swings. From here I used to watch the 
Bromley North shuttle train trundle up and down to 
Grove Park. 

Initially the South Eastern Railway had run trains on 
the West End of London and Crystal Palace Railway 
line from Beckenham Junction. SER trains did run 
up to Southborough Road station (Bickley), but when 
the London, Chatham and Dover Railway extended 
to Southborough Road it forced the SER to cease 
services beyond Beckenham Junction, in 1866. So 
the SER extended its Mid-Kent line to Addiscombe, 
and the residents of Bromley were left with having 
to use the LCDR Bromley South station. To regain 
access to Bromley the SER set up the independent 
Bromley Direct Railway Company, as both the SER 
and local residents didn't want to be left with only 
the LCDR service to Bromley. There had been a 
scheme in 1865 for a branch line from Grove Park 
to Hayes, tunnelling under Bromley(!) where the line 
split, one branch going to Elmers End station and 
the other via Keston to Farnborough. Even earlier 
in 1863 there was a scheme to link Grove Park to 

Shortlands. 

The Bromley Direct Railway received substantial 
backing from William Dallison Starling, whom the 
local historian E L S Horsbrugh described as "rather 
an arrogant and pompous man ... but Bromley owes 
him a debt of gratitude for his efforts in promoting 
the new railway to the North Station". The. branch 
was built by the SER's own contractors, Lucas & 
Aird, from 1877 for a sum of £39,500. It was just 
over a mile long, and on 1st January 1878 it opened 
for business. The BDR was absorbed by the SER 
by an Act of Parliament in 1879. 

Sundridge Park Station opened with the branch, but 
was then known as Plaistow, to appease Sir Edward 
H Scott, whose family had lived at Sundridge, 
Bromley, since the late 18th century, and who 
owned the land between Bromley North branch and 
the Chislehurst line. By 1896 house building around 
Bromley had spread from the town to Plaistow 
Station, though building north of Plaistow didn't 
happen until the 1920s, and the SER was persuaded 
to rebuild the station, giving it its current 
weatherboarded building beside the road (now a very 
rare form of station building) and a brick building 
on the up-platform with a roofed footbridge. Sadly, 
the down-platform canopy has gone. An access road 
was provided beside the station building with granite 
setts in the road. The roadside building has a slate 
roof, sash windows and a valanced entry canopy, 
and the up-platform building is of white brick with 
red brick string courses and detail above the doors 
and round-headed windows. 

The rebuilt station was renamed Sundridge Park on 
1st July 1894, not only to make the area sound up­
market, but also to avoid confusion with Plaistow in 
East London. The Southern Railway electrified the 
line on 19th June 1925. There were through-trains 
to London until 14th May 1990, though from 19th 
November 1981 there had been only one through 
train a day to Charing Cross. Trains on Sundays 
ceased to call at the station from 16th September 
1962, and ceased to run on the branch from June 
1981. Freight trains ceased to run on 20th May 
1968. 

During the 1980s British Rail contemplated closing 
both Sundridge Park and Bromley North stations and 
constructing a new one just north of Bromley North, 
as the Southern Railway had also contemplated, but 
chose to rebuild Bromley North instead. BR wanted 
to have an office block built on the Bromley North 
site, but thankfully Bromley Council objected to this. 

In 1996 the South Eastern & Chatham Railway 
Preservation Society did consider trying to obtain the 
branch as a heritage railway, but opted instead to 
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save Addiscombe Station, as it was due to close 
soon. In 1998 a local man attempted to have 
Sundridge Park listed. 

When I used to visit my grandparents in the 1980s 
I went there on the Bl bus on weekdays. From the 
bus stop at the Orchard Road roundabout I used to 
walk down over the railway station bridge at 
Sundridge Park. It always looked as if the tracks 
curving away towards Bromley North should go 
farther than just to that station. Well, it has been 
proposed during the 1990s and as recently as 2001 
by a Bromley Councillor, that the Docklands Light 
Railway should extend from Lewisham to Grove 
Park, take over the Bromley North branch line, and 
tunnel to Bromley South, so that the tracks would go 
on. However, nobody has explained how the DLR 
would be extended from Lewisham to Grove Park. 
There is no room for the DLR tracks beside 
Network Rail's four tracks, and it is hardly likely 
the NR will allow two of their tracks to be replaced 
by DLR tracks. 

In 2000 I produced a blueprint for the Bromley 
North branch line being converted into a narrow 
gauge railway, like those in Wales and 
Sittingbourne, with Parry People Movers and diesel 
hauled trains for London-bound peaktime trains. 
However, in 2001 the SECRPS lost their campaign 
to save Addiscombe Station, which was dramatically 
bulldozed, with SECRPS member Barry Hall 
standing in front of the station to try and save it, as 
Croydon Borough Council did not support the 
preservation scheme. Now, if the SECRPS cannot 
obtain the Bromley North branch line, they hope to 
have museums at Bromley North and Sundridge 
Park, and provide a heritage railway service on 
Sundays, purchasing some of Bromley North's car 
park for laying three or four tracks of rolling stock. 
A halt at Milk Street called Green Chain Halt, 
named after the walk, may be opened. As a first 
stage of this project, the SECRPS are hoping to have 
Sundridge Park Station listed - it is indeed a rare 
building. Petition stalls are proposed in Bromley 
High Street, the Glades shopping centre, and at 
Sundridge Park, with petitions in local shops and 
pubs. 

if any readers can help with petitions or wish to join 
SECRPS, please write to The Chairman, SECRPS, 
44 Berryhill, Eltham Park, London SE9 1QW. In 
addition, the writer has launched the Network 
Southeast Railway Society, to preserve electric slam­
door trains, which are rapidly disappearing, 
beginning with a 4CEP or 4BEP. if any readers 
wish to help with this, please write to: Mr A Forbes, 
Acting Chairman, NSERS, 119 Dorset Road, Merton 
Park, London SW19 3EQ. 

Thanks are due to Douglas Black, Conservation 
Planner in Bromley Council's Heritage and Urban 
Design department, for the detailed information 
about station buildings. 

SOME MEMORIES OF GLEBE HOUSE, 
MANOR PARK ROAD, CHISLEHURST 
by Tony Keable 

Mr Keable now lives in Dartjord. His memories 
raise some interesting points which the Editor has 
attempted to answer in the footnotes below. 

This was formerly the Rectory to St Nicholas ' 
Church. I was moved there with my family about 
mid-1946, when I was six years old, along with 
three other families, who had been either bombed 
out or displaced due to the war. Together we shared 
the house and extensive back garden. I was one of 
five children living there at the time. 

The house was a two-storey building at the time, but 
had three storeys earlier in its life . I believe there 
is much detail (1) about the house in The History of 
Chislehurst. Above the back door there was a 
wrought iron display, (T 1735 M) which we 
assumed was possibly the date of its original 
construction (2). It had a large conservatory on the 
western end of the house that had suffered damage 
during the war. 

It was a wonderful place to grow up in, and I was 
very sad to leave it . We moved out of Glebe House 
in November 1951, and it was closed up until its 
demolition. 

The grounds of Glebe House were very large . We 
had the Manor House on the eastern side and the 
Falconwood Riding Stables, run by Mr Stevenson, 
on the other. Many well-known locals came to the 
stables on Sunday mornings after church. Mr 
Stevenson would lead the ride out, dressed 
immaculately as were the rest of the company . They 
would then proceed down Manor Park Road into St 
Paul's Cray Road until they reached the bridle path 
on the common. Colonel Edlmann lived in 
Hawkwood, where he had a large farm, and I am 
sure I saw him near our house on a number of 
occasions. 

Opposite the Tiger's Head public house on the 
corner of Hawkwood Lane was the Fire Station (3) , 

and on its forecourt was the immaculate red Dennis 
fire engine. 

I went to St Nicholas' Primary School, and attended 
St Nicholas' Church. There was a Cockpit on the 
common near the school where, it is reputed, 
cockfights took place in earlier times . I joined the 
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8th Chislehurst Cubs, and later the scouts. I had 
many friends who lived around the area, and it will 
always have fond memories for me. 

Footnotes: 
(1 ) In fact there is relatively little about the 

Rectory in Webb. Pages 57-58 deal mainly 
with matters relating to the rebuilding of 
1586, and pages 266 and 268 in the Itinerary 
chapter are mostly about the Carmarden 
family. 

(2) Mr Keable has a photograph of himself as a 
child, with his family, on the lawn in front 
of this door. The initials and date are clearly 
seen. When it was proposed to demolish the 
Rectory in 1960, it was intended to save the 
door and case, as they represented former 
rebuilds, of which four are known. The first 
was in 1586 by Richard Carmarden, a 
layman who had a long lease of the Rectory. 
The door bore his initials and that date . The 
second rebuild in 1735 was by Thomas 
Moore, Rector. Francis Murray, Rector, 
enlarged the building in 1866, and R G H 
McCabearty, Rector, had the old rectory 
demolished in 1960, and the new building 
erected in 1961 on the same site. 

There had been plans to incorporate the RC 
1586 door and the 1735 door-case in the new 
Rectory, but this proved impossible. The 
case was in poor condition. The inner posts 
were of very old oak, badly damaged by 
woodworm, and apparently of the same 
vintage as the door. The initials and date, 
thought by Mr Keable to be of wrought iron, 
were proved to be black painted plaster, and 
had been vandalised whilst the building stood 
empty. The door had been in the cellars for 
many years, as mentioned in Webb' s history, 
but in 1932 it had been incorporated in the 
door case, and has thus been exposed to 30 
or so years' weathering. In the end it was 
not possible to use these items in the new 
building; the architect thought it would be a 
waste of money to have them restored. Only 
the door was saved, and is now in the church 
at the base of the tower. Thanks are due to 
Thomas Bushell, our foremost local 
historian, for his efforts to save the door, 
and to his daughters for providing his 
original correspondence of 1960, from which 
these details have been taken. Restoration of 

(3) 

the door was done by Easden' s of 
Chislehurst. 

Fire Station. This . well-known small 
building was erected in 1893 to house the 
local fire engine. It later served for many 
years as the garage for the mobile library for 
Chislehurst & Sidcup Libraries . At some 
time after the creation of the London 
Borough of Bromley, it became the HQ of 
the Commons Conservators. 

THE CHISLEHURST SOCIETY - POSTAL 
MEMBERSHIP 

If you are moving away or indeed have friends 
and/or relations who have already left for pastures 
new, but retain a keen interest in Chislehurst both 
past and present, why not take out a postal 
subscription and be kept fully informed? 

For a small nominal cost our regular publications 
The Cockpit and Chislehurst Report can be posted 
via Royal Mail to any address . The Society has 
many postal members in other London Boroughs and 
various counties throughout the UK, as well as 
overseas . 

Application forms are available from the 
Membership Secretary, Chislehurst Society, PO Box 
82, Chislehurst, Kent BR7 5TT. 

Postal Membership makes an ideal gift for former 
residents with fond memories of Chislehurst and its 
history. 

Keith Heselden, Membership Secretary 

NEW PUBLICATION: THE FRENCH 
IMPERIAL FAMILY IN CHISLEHURST BY 
JOHN MERCER 

Readers who attended the social at Camden Place in 
October 2002 will recall the excellent talk about the 
Imperial Family given by John Mercer. It was 
suggested that this should be published for a wider 
audience, and an announcement appeared in the 
Spring 2003 Chislehurst Report . Copies are now 
available at £2.50 via PO Box 82, Chislehurst, Kent 
BR7 5TT, or leave a message on the Society 
answerphone (020) 8467 0900. It is an A5, 20 page 
booklet with a few illustrations, produced for the 
Society by Brenda Calver. It will also be available 
at the Fair on the Common, 14th June 2003. 

The Cockpit is a Publication of the Chislehurst Society'. All material is copyright. 
For further information or to discuss any issues raised in The Cockpit, please write to 

The Editor PO Box 82, Chislehurst, Kent BR7 5TT - Tel: 020 8467 0900 
• Website: www.chislehurst-society.org.uk • E-mail: genesys@ntlworld.com 

'The Chislehurst Society. Registered Charity No . 298413 
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